

Last year Salem Presbyterian Church celebrated the 150th anniversary of the congregation and the 100th anniversary of the current building. In support of this celebration Earl carved a picture of the church onto slates that had been removed from the church during repairs and donated them to the anniversary committee. They were sold at silent auction throughout the anniversary celebration, and the proceeds provided the funding for the various special events the anniversary committee sponsored throughout the year. On the back cover of this bulletin is a reduced version of one of the slates he carved.